
TOWN OF WELLS 
MINUTES FOR JULY 13TH, 2023 

BOARD OF REVIEW 
 

The Town of Wells held their delayed scheduled Board of Review on Thursday, July 13th, 2023 at the town 
hall. The meeting was properly posted and published.  Greg Schmitz called the meeting to order at 5:00 
as the chairman of the Board of Review. Simon Wells, Jeff Schmitz and Dennis Hemmersbach and Clerk 
Diane Schwarz were present, Neil Betts, the town’s assessor was present as well. He stated that no 
person attended the “Open Book” session earlier on July 6th, 2023. The clerk indicated that she didn’t 
receive any requests for objections of assessment to be submitted before the Board of Review. Gary, a 
resident of the Town of Wells, addressed the assessor and questioned the assessor about pasturing on 
his property. He was satisfied with his answers. The assessor book was reviewed and signed by the 
assessor and clerk. An oath was taken that all the information that was entered into the book was 
accurate and complete to the best of his knowledge and signed under an oath under God. Dennis 
Hemmersbach made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Greg Schmitz seconded the motion. Motion 
carried. At 7 p.m. the meeting was adjourned. 
Diane Schwarz 
Clerk-Town of Wells 


